LFH School Council Meeting
Attendance: Dr. Emily Driggers, Hillary Murrah, Catherine Douglas, Tonya Cogle, Gregory Gelpi, Regina Taylor, Brinsley Thigpen, Rhonda Armstrong, Vera Lytch, Luke Niday, Laura Rychly, Jane Wiggins, Ingrid Shankle, Kathryn Braxton, Ben Braxton, Theresa Ehntholt, Regina Taylor, Victoria Sanders, Margaret Deese, and Campbell Vaughn
On November 7, 2019, the School Council was called to order by, Dr. Emily Driggers and the minutes from March 25, 2019 were read by Ms. Murrah. The meeting addressed the following information:
· Dr. Emily Driggers read an inspiration and shared the purpose of a school council.
· School Council Officers for the 19-20 school year were elected: Laura Rychly, Chairperson; Brinsley Thigpen, Vice-Chairperson; Hillary Murrah, Secretary.
· Dr. Emily Driggers discussed the Lake Forest Hills mission, vision, beliefs, as well as the IB Learner Profile.
· Thanks to our PTO the Fall Festival was a huge success.
· LFH will have a Spanish Night on November 7th at 5:30.
· Dr. Emily Driggers was able to lay claim on unused playground equipment from Craig Houghton (now the BOE professional learning center) but needs help from the council in locating a construction company that would be willing to help us move the equipment to LFH.
· LFH will have a Veterans Day parade on Friday, November 8 from 8:30 to 9:15.  Fox 54 news crew will be here for Live coverage.
· The Dolphin Dash will take place on November 22.  There will be two jumping houses set up so students can rotate through on a schedule that is in place.  This is so students can get a taste of the prize as jumping houses will return as an incentive for All A Honor Roll and /or Perfect Attendance the 3rd nine weeks.
· The Junior Beta Club students will be going to Savannah for Nationals Competition on December 4th.  The Beta Club induction for new members will be held in the Spring.

· A shout-out to Mr. Luke Niday and the wonderful job he is doing hosting the All Pro Dad meetings once a month.

· A shout-out to Mrs. Laura Rychly and Mrs. Kendra Collins who took a team of fifth graders to a Steamify competition to compete.  We had one team place third and another team place Honorable Mention.

Future Meeting Dates: Thursday, February 6; Thursday, March 26; Thursday, April 23.  All meetings will begin at 4:30 p.m.
Meeting was adjourned at 4:50 p.m.
